
Water Boards 

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

Jeremy Grewal 
General Manager 
Ventura Isle Marina 
1363 Spinnaker Drive 
Ventura, CA 93001 

Dear Mr. Grewal: 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
No. 7016 0750 0000 8035 0475 

DENIAL WITHOUT PREJUDICE - NOTICE OF INTENT FOR THE STATE WATER 
RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD CERTIFICATION OF 2017 NATIONWIDE PERMITS FOR 
THE VENTURA ISLE MARINA DOCK REPLACEMENT PROJECT (File No. 18-014) 

The State Water Resources Control Board Certification of the 2017 Nationwide Permits (NWP) 
(General Order) conditionally certifies 14 NWPs, including NWP 28, Modifications of Existing 
Marinas, under the Clean Water Act section 401 . The General Order also finds that " ... Regional 
Water Boards .. . may deny any NOi and instead require a discharger to apply for an individual 
certification or a certification under another general order." 

We are in receipt of your Notice of Intent (NOi) for the subject project dated February 10, 2018. 
The total Project site is approximately 12 acres and comprised of 556 slips. The Project would 
entail demolition and replacement of five docks and improvements to other docks. However, we 
are unable to determine the full scope of the Project with the information provided, and cannot 
determine whether the project should be enrolled under the General Order, or should be 
certified with an individual Clean Water Act section 401 Water Quality Certification. Therefore 
the Project is denied without prejudice. You may re-apply at such a time when more complete 
plans have been developed and construction, materials, and other pertinent details can be 
provided. 

If you require further assistance, please contact Dana Cole by phone at (213) 576-5733 or by 
email at Dana.Cole@waterboards.ca.gov 

You may also contact LB Nye, Senior Environmental Scientist, by phone at (213) 576-6785 or 
by email at LB.Nye@waterboards.ca.gov 

Sincerely, 

Deborah J. S ~ffi 
Executive Officer 
Los Angeles Water Quality Control Board 

y-?. 3 - ;f 
Date 



cc: [Via email only] : 

Peter Clark 
Director of Technical Services 
Safe Harbor Marinas 
Dallas, TX 75254 

Elizabeth Payne 
CWA Section 401 WQC Program 
Division of Water Quality 
State Water Resources Control Board 

Antal Szijj 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Regulatory Division 
Ventura Field Office 
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